
NOTICE OF INTENT 
TO ADOPT A MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION 

TO:    Interested Parties 
 
FROM:  City of Roseville 
 
DATE:    October 15, 2020  
 
REGARDING:   Washington Boulevard/All America City Boulevard Roundabout Project - Initial 

Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration  
 

Public Notice is hereby given that an Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration (environmental report) for the 
Washington Boulevard/All America City Boulevard (WAAC) Roundabout Project is available for public review. 

Project Location and Description: The project site is within the intersection of Washington Boulevard, All 
America City Boulevard, and Lincoln Street in the City of Roseville (City), Placer County.  The project site extends 
approximately 400 feet along Washington Boulevard to the north and south, approximately 250 feet within All 
America City Boulevard to the west, and approximately 400 feet southeasterly along Lincoln Street.   
 
The City of Roseville is proposing to construct improvements at the unsignalized intersection of Washington 
Boulevard and All America City Boulevard and Lincoln Street.  Improvements include installation of a roundabout 
that would maintain the multilane configuration of Washington Boulevard and would include single lane 
approaches and departures from All America City Boulevard on the west and dual entry and exit configuration at 
Lincoln Street on the east.  The proposed project would include improvements for pedestrian and bicycle travel 
with a multiuse trail, bike lane, improvements to the existing crosswalk on All America City Boulevard, a new 
crosswalk across Lincoln Street and two new crosswalks on Washington Boulevard.  
  

Document Review and Availability:  The public comment period will extend 30 days from October 19 to 
November 17, 2020. The document can be viewed and/or downloaded from the City of Roseville website at the 
following link: roseville.ca.us/roundabout. 
 
Copies of the Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration are also available for review by appointment at the City 
of Roseville Permit Center, 311 Vernon Street, Roseville, CA 95678. To schedule an appointment online: 
roseville.ca.us/DS-appointment or call (916) 774-5285. 
 
Public Meeting: The City of Roseville will hold the following meetings to consider the WAAC Roundabout Project 
and the Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration: 
 

 A public meeting before the Roseville Transportation Commission to be held on November 17, 2020. 
 

 The Mitigated Negative Declaration is tentatively scheduled for consideration and possible adoption by 
the City Council on December 16, 2020. All of the listed meetings start at 6:00 p.m., online and tentatively 
in the Roseville Council Chambers, 311 Vernon Street. Interested parties should refer to 
www.roseville.ca.us and or call the Roseville City Clerk’s Office to confirm meeting locations, agendas, 
times, and dates (774-5263). 

 

Contact: Comments on the Initial Study and/or questions may be directed to: Terri Shirhall, Development 
Services Department, 311 Vernon Street, Roseville, CA  95678 (774-5536), or tshirhall@roseville.ca.us. 

 

DEVELOPMENT SERVICES DEPARTMENT 
311 Vernon Street, Roseville, CA  95678  (916) 774-5285 


